Yuen Long Secondary School 2023-2024

3 October 2023

Dear Parents / Guardians

Eco-friendly School Uniform Recycling Program

We are pleased to announce the launch of our "Eco-friendly School Uniform Recycling" program, organised by the Parent-Teacher Association (PTA). This initiative aims to encourage students to practice resource recycling in their daily lives, learn the value of sharing with others, and promote a spirit of caring for the environment. We kindly request parents to participate by cleaning their children's school uniforms or sports uniforms that no longer fit but are still in good condition. After cleaning, please disinfect the uniforms by spraying them with alcohol. To contribute to this program, students can return the cleaned and disinfected uniforms to the school and place them in the collection box at the gate. These recycled uniforms will be made available for students to collect from dedicated booths within the next two weeks. The details of the recycling activities for eco-friendly school uniforms are as follows:

	Recycling Eco-Friendly School Uniforms	Distributing environmentally friendly school uniforms
Date	12 – 18 October, 2023	24 October, 2023
Time	All day	Lunch Break (2) 12:55pm – 1:25pm
Venue	"Eco-friendly Uniform Recycling Box" at the main entrance of the school	G/F basketball court of the school

Love Tips:

- 1. Donated uniforms must be intact and undamaged.
- 2. The PTA organises this event on a voluntary basis, and parents' participation is voluntary as well. Donated school uniforms will not be returned.
- 3. Eco-friendly school uniforms will be distributed on a first-come, first-served basis, while stocks last
- 4. This event is run by parent volunteers. We extend our deepest gratitude to all the parent volunteers who have contributed to the implementation of this event.

This activity will raise students' awareness of environmental protection and demonstrate the spirit of mutual assistance, benefiting both themselves and others. We greatly appreciate the generosity of all the donors. If you have any queries, please feel free to contact Ms. M.W. Wong or Mr. W.M. Yeung at 2443 1363 during school hours.

Yours faithfully,

Ms. Wong Kin Yee Principal

Reply Slip
Dear Principal,
Eco-friendly School Uniform Recycling Program
I am the parent/guardian of student () from Class I hereby acknowledge receipt of the school notice regarding the Eco-friendly School Uniform Recycling Program.
Name of Parent/Guardian:
Signature of Parent/Guardian:
Date:
Ref: HS/23-24/6
Bible words: You are the salt of the earth You are the light of the world. (Matthew 5:13.14)